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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 14th April 2015 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs S Mash, Mrs P Homewood, N Thom, P Venning, 1 member of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
3092
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Community Warden Lee Kidd. Cllr Smith would be joining 
us later, once the High Sheriff had left after officially opening the Village Shop.
3093.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None 


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
3094.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th March 2015: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
3095.   Matters Arising: The Clerk reported that she had still been chasing to have the drains in Poplar Road cleansed.  She had heard from KCC that due to the length of time taken to obtain the information asked for it had been escalated to a manager who had requested an update from the contractor as soon as possible.  Cllr Venning informed the meeting that the flashing speed sign at the Stocks end of the village was no longer working.  Clerk has already reported this to Highways. 
3096.   Planning Application: (previously circulated to Cllrs)


15/00384/AS  11 Swan Cottages – Erection of detached double garage with room above, part first floor and part two storey side extension and front porch.  Cllrs agreed to support this application.  
3097.
Assets of Community Value: To consider the buildings put forward for inclusion on the Register and to formally put forward those agreed to ABC.  Clerk informed the meeting that she hadn't received any suggestions following the article in the Outlook on Oxney.  Cllr. Venning reported that he had spoken to a number of people and the following suggestions had been made:- The Swan pub, sports pavilion and Village Hall.  It was agreed to formally accept these together with the Village Shop and Old Gaol.  Clerk, together with Cllr Venning, will write a short paragraph as to why each one is important and will then circulate this to Cllrs for their approval.  
3098.
To Review the Standing Orders and resolve to accept amended Standing Orders if necessary:  Clerk explained that the latest Standing Orders are different from the ones we work from and suggested that the present and new ones be circulated for comment and then any amendments be made ready for consideration at the next meeting.  Agreed.

3099.
Community Support Warden Pilot update:  The Chairman reported that he had attended meetings where there had been considerable backing for it.  A minimum of 10 are being looked for.  It has been more or less agreed that this Council will take part in it.
3100.
To further consider the effect of the ceasing of the Street Cleansing Grant: Cllr Smith explained the different grades that Biffa work to but the accepted grade is unlikely to be to the standard that the village is used to.  It would be a good idea if photographs were taken of any problem areas.  Anyone can complain to the Borough Council but we have to give Biffa a few months to see the result.  It may be possible to persuade ABC that we take control of the actions that Biffa are taking.  It may also be possible in 9 months time to pay Biffa to work to a better standard but we would need to go back to the electorate for their views.  It was agreed to review the situation in 6 months time and to feed back to ABC then.   Clerk had spoken with Donna Redford, our previous Street Cleaner, explaining what would happen.  She had expressed her sorrow to learn that she had lost the work but understood why and wanted her grateful thanks to be passed on to the Council for the extra payment granted.
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3101.
Correspondence:


By Email:

a)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Annual Subscription £35.  Payment agreed.


b)  KALC – Annual Subscription £370.02 plus VAT £35 = £405.02.  Payment agreed.

c)  Kent County Playing Fields Association – Annual Subscription £20.  Payment agreed.


d)  ABC – Community Governance Review of Ashford Borough. After a short discussion it was agreed that as far as this Parish is concerned no boundary changes were deemed desirable but support should be given to the forming of Community Councils in Ashford.

For noting:

e)  KCC – Overgrown Vegetation – Posters to go in Notice Boards


f)   PKF Littlejohn – Notice of Annual Audit 8th June 2015


Previously circulated:

g)  Kent Men of the Trees – Notice of AGM

Previously forwarded by email:

h)  KCC – Customer Service Policy Consultation      i)  KCC – Community Mental Health & Wellbeing Service Consultation     j)  Kent Police & Crime Commissioner – Police & Crime Plan – Updated Spring 2015     k)  ABC – Leader Briefing Notes for Parishes
3102.
To Authorise Payments:

A L Stirling for Calcpay (Payroll download for 2015/16) £60 plus £12 VAT = £72.  Agreed
3103.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:   


     i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.


     ii)  End of Year Statement and Receipts & Payments Account to be ratified at next meeting.


     iii) To agree to carry over certain amounts for certain projects.  Agreed, see Reserves at the      back of these Minutes.

     iv) To agree that Clerk continues to write cheques for the routine monthly payments as before


           Agreed                                                                                                               

b)  Planning:


     Decisions received: 

     15/00085/AS  Hope Farm, Peening Quarter – Change of use of land for the keeping of horse 
                           & erection of a ménage                                                                           Granted

     15/00141/AS  39 Swan Street – Erection of two storey rear extension (resubmission of 


                            previously approved scheme 11/00996)                                                 Granted
                 Considered since last meeting:

     15/00325/AS  Stafford Farm, Moons Green – Certificate of lawful development – existing - 


                            use of land for the keeping of horses.                                                     Support


     At this point the Clerk informed the meeting that an outline planning application has been put 

                 forward for consideration on the land between Tyle House and Mount Pleasant on Stocks 


     Road and suggested a special Planning Meeting be held in the Village Hall on 14th May.  All


     agreed. She would also ask for an extension for comments to that date. 

c)  Highways  - Nothing to report

d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report

e)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Clerk reported that a Birch sapling had been planted in the


     Cemetery without permission.  After a short discussion it was agreed that a note be put on 

                 it asking that the Clerk be contacted and that if there was no response it would be removed

                 by a certain date.    

3104. 
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


i)  VOICES – Cllr Smith informed the meeting that the Presentation due to be held on 30th April had been postponed for a few months.

ii) KALC – Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated.
3105.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  14th May 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
3106.
Date of the next Meeting of the Parish Council:  12th May 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall Club Room
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3107.
Items for information: 

a)  KALC Neighbourhood Planning Workshop attended by the Clerk and Cllr Smith who suggested to the meeting that carrying out a Neighbourhood Plan is beyond anything we can consider. 


b)  Chairman's Statement 


i) The Chairman asked Cllrs permission to send a suitable worded letter to Martin Vink, Development Manager, ABC as he retires.  Permission granted.


ii) The Chairman expressed his thanks to Cllr Homewood, who would not be standing for election again, for all she had contributed and hoped that she had enjoyed the last four years. He also expressed his thanks to Cllr Lewis who also would not be standing again, saying that it had been a difficult time at the beginning of his eight years as Councillor but all the help he had given had been brilliant. He concluded by wishing them both well.


c) The Clerk read out the Community Warden's report in which he informed the meeting that from the middle of May he would no longer be our Warden due to internal structural changes and that Jo Voss from Tenterden would be covering Wittersham too. He is being posted to the Dover team & will be taking over as Acting Team Leader.  The Clerk had already thanked him for all his work in Wittersham on behalf of the Council and had wished him well for the future.


d) The Chairman reported that he had a meeting with Assistant Chief Constable Shiner who had been saying how good the Police Parish Forums were and was surprised that our area isn't holding them.  They will be re-instated.


e)  Cllr Homewood informed the meeting that the 7.18 bus is running for the school children and working people to Tenterden and will continue during the school holidays.


f)  The Chairman reported that our CCG will consider hospital appointment times for rural residents after the cutbacks in local buses.  There may be a move to make midday appointments.


g)  Cllr Thom informed the meeting that £861 had been raised at the Village Hall's Quiz Night.
3108.
To resolve by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item on the agenda to exclude the public: Resolved.
The public were excluded.

The meeting closed at 21.22hrs.
